
  

1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
October 18, 2017 
 
Bill Schenderlein 
Blue Earth Solutions, LLC 
P.O. Box 2427 
Fort Collins, CO 80401 
 
RE: Irwin/Thomas Mine; DRMS File No. M-2016-054; Notification of Appeal Process 
 
Dear Mr. Schenderlein, 
 
On October 13, 2017, the Division denied the 112 Construction Materials Reclamation Permit 
Application for the Irwin/Thomas Mine, File No. M-2016-054. The Applicant has indicated they 
would like the Mined Land Reclamation Board (Board) to consider this matter as soon as 
possible. The next regularly scheduled Board hearing will occur on November 16, 2017. In order 
for the Board to consider this matter at the November hearing, the Applicant will need to file a 
petition for appeal pursuant to Rule 1.4.12(a). The petition for appeal must be submitted within 
10 days of receipt of the letter of denial (October 23, 2017). The petition for appeal must include 
the information specified under Rule 1.4.11(1)(d) and/or Rule 1.4.12(a). If the petition for appeal 
is not received by October 23, 2017, then the matter will be scheduled before the Board at a later 
date. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (303)866-3567 x8116. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Michael A. Cunningham 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
CC: Wally Erickson, DRMS 
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